
Handicap Cup Secretary's Report

Only 15 teams entered the competition this season with one of them withdrawing 
before the first round was played meaning less than 50% of the teams in the league 
took part, somewhat disappointing. 
I will suggest the management committee look into changing the format/ constitution 
of the league to make it more inclusive.
As to the competition after the first round it was dominated by the Cold Norton teams
with only their A team losing to Blackwater A.
The final was played between Cold Norton B and C teams ending with a comfortable 
5-0 victory for the B team whose team of Ian Wall, Eric Green, and captain Dan 
Anderson are becoming handicap specialists, winning back to back titles.
Thank you to everyone who took part, all results were sent in and games were played 
on time, and nobody complained about their handicap.

Regards
Alan Scammell
Handicap Cup Secretary.


